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Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes
Thursday, July 10, 2014, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room
Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Laura Bugay, David Gorden , Kristine Langdon, and Brian McGrath.
Members Absent: Andrew Tittler and Sean Hoxie
Mr. Civian called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.
750 Providence Highway- Notice of Intent from David Spiegel for the redevelopment of a 7.5 acre parcel containing a freestanding retail building and 28 additional parking spaces while filling and replicating an area of Bordering Vegetated Wetlands (DEP# 141-0465) Continued from May 15th. 
Agent O’Connell explained that the last time the applicant’s representative was in front of the Commission there was a lot of discussion the ability of the Commission to approve a project that had so much wetland impact. As a result, the Commission had requested a written justification for that work, which has been provided. Agent O’Connell also mentioned that the peer reviewer, Lisa Eggleston, had provided a number of comments that Mr. Smith plans to address at this meeting.
Mr. Civian suggested that the Commission consider preparing something in writing to narrow the scope so that the project cannot be used as a precedent for something dissimilar. Agent O’Connell added this could be included in the findings section. Mr. Civian offered to begin putting this together and perhaps review it at the next meeting.
Matthew Smith, of Norwood Engineering, was present and provided responses to the peer review comments from Lisa Eggleston. He explained that the rain gardens have become shallower, as requested. He also mentioned how Ms. Eggleston wanted more detail around the dumpster to prevent any spillage, and as a result they designed a grooved concrete underneath the dumpster surrounded by curbing and fencing. There were details he agreed to relevant to the curbing and the weirs, and Mr. Smith suggested these details be conditioned to be part of the as built and certified before the work is completed.
Ms. Eggleston commented that she has not been able to review the changes from the applicant yet, but that she does not expect there will be any new items to be addressed. She also called the Commission’s attention to her comment #10 so that they could possibly add it as a condition to be sure they do not lose site of the fact that there is an existing drainage system which has a lot of standing water which will be subject to sedimentation, and it is important that it be cleaned before this project begins. She also thinks that it is important that it be tested to be sure that the building is being properly plumbed and it is not getting into the storm water drainage system. Mr. Smith responded that they agree this item should be conditioned as well.
Ms. Bugay asked for an explanation regarding the overall design changes. 
Mr. Smith explained that the changes include a removal of the connecting channel, and it being replaced with a flat shallow wetland. He added that they are also including a sediment forebay in the Route 1 area.
Mr. Gorden asked the applicant to provide a maintenance plan for the green roof.
Agent O’Connell confirmed with Mr. Smith that all of the existing vegetation in the wetland restoration area will be removed. She added that she has not had a chance to look at planting plan for the site. Agent O’Connell asked what type of soil they plan to use. Mr. McManus responded that it would be a manufactured top soil with compost.
Agent O’Connell asked if there was any plan to direct the overflow water from the forebay that connects the parking lot to the new land under water in a channel to make sure that a path is not being eroded. Mr. Smith responded that the expectation is that the water will sheet flow, and there may be standing water at times. Mr. Civian commented that it will be important that the grading closely matches what is described on the plan for it to work correctly.
Mr. Civian explained what was left to do before they would be ready to act on the request.
Ms. Bugay commented on a couple piles of debris behind the TGI Fridays that should be cleaned up. Mr. Smith confirmed they were aware of this and he believes it was already addressed.
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue until the July 24th meeting, seconded by Mr. McGrath. UA.
7:30 PM- 54 Sherman Rd- Application from Matthew Quinn for a Stormwater Management Permit for the construction of a single-family home with driveway at 54 Sherman Rd. (SWP 2014-10)
Matt Quinn was present for the discussion.
Agent O’Connell explained that the request seems straightforward; she has not had time to review the latest plan revision yet.
Mr. Civian made a motion to issue the Stormwater Management Permit, with standard conditions of approval subject to a plan review by Agent O’Connell, seconded by Mr. McGrath. UA
7:45 PM- 383 Westfield Street- Stormwater Management Permit application from Wilson Mountain Realty Trust. (SWP 2014-07)
Mr. Civian confirmed with Scott Henderson of McKenzie Engineering Group, that their meeting with the Planning Board went well. 
Mr. Henderson reviewed what has been done since the last meeting. He explained the new plan for snow storage. He explained that the plow truck would drive up the driveway with the plow raised, and plow on the way down. Kelly Clerkin, owner, commented that is the only way that it works to plow the driveway, because if you plow up you will get stuck.
Mr. Henderson explained that about one acre of tree canopy will be removed, and that is approximately 20% of the total canopy on the site. Mr. Gorden confirmed with Mr. Henderson that the canopy was determined at a time when the leaves were intact.
Mr. Henderson explained that the drainage system has been revised, and the level spreader has been removed so that the runoff from the driveway to the carriage house can be collected and treated.
Agent O’Connell asked if a proprietary water quality unit would be included, Mr. Henderson explained that their system does not have that unit off line, and described the stormceptor unit that they are planning.
Mr. Civian commented that he would like to see studies that support Mr. Henderson’s contention on the effectiveness of the water quality units.
Agent O’Connell commented that she would like to see something in writing from the Engineering Department.
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue until the July 24th meeting, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA.
8:00 PM-138 Paul Street- Application from John Brown for a Stormwater Management Permit for the construction of a single-family home at 138 Paul Street. (SWP 2014-12)
Mr. Gorden recused himself from the discussion on 138 Paul Street.
Greg Bunavicz was present from Borderland Engineering and he described the design of the drainage system. Mr. Bunavicz explained that he has not yet been able to respond to the comments received by Agent O’Connell today, but that he plans to do so. He reviewed the comments with the Commission, and exchanged dialogue with Agent O’Connell to clarify what she was looking for.
Ms. Bugay commented that it was confusing to determine which house they were permitting since both 134 and 138 Paul Street are highlighted on the plan and suggested that the plan be clearer as to which lot they are approving.
 Agent O’Connell commented that the approved plan for the adjacent property 134 Paul Street is at odds with the information on the plan presented for 138 Paul Street.
 Mr. Bunavicz explained that there were revisions to the 134 Paul Street plans which were supposed to be dropped off with Conservation previously, but apparently were not. 
Mr. Civian commented that a modification would be needed to the previous permit for 134 Paul Street. Agent O’Connell asked the applicant to send a letter request to amend the permit.
Mr. Civian explained that the discussion will need to be continued until the applicant can provide separate and complete plans for both properties.
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 138 Paul Street until July 24th, seconded by Mr. McGrath. UA

[bookmark: _GoBack]8:10 PM- Jackson Pond – Request for a Certificate of Compliance for DEP File # 141-0010 (project roadway)
Agent O’Connell explained that this request is for the drainage system for the roadway itself.
Ardi Rrapi from Cheney Engineering was present and explained that Charles River Design Inc. acquired an Order of Conditions in 1982 for the entire subdivision and it was never closed. He reminded the Commission that they were not able to find the original approved plans from that Order, and they had come back in front of the Commission to determine what they should do and it was decided that at a minimum they should install hood traps and look into the catch basin situation. Mr. Cheney explained that they have done all of this to Agent O’Connell’s satisfaction.
Agent O’Connell recommended that a Certificate of Compliance be issued.
Mr. Civian made a motion that a Certificate of Compliance be issued for Jackson Pond Rd, DEP 141-0010, seconded by Mr. McGrath. UA
8:15 PM- 47 Crane Street- Application from Roma San Marino LLC for a Stormwater Management Permit for the construction of single-family home at 47 Crane Street. (SWP 2014-11)
Agent O’Connell explained that she does not have a plan that reflects all of her comments. The detail needs to be adjusted to reflect the pervious pavers instead of pavement, and the erosion control needs to be modified.
Mr. McGrath commented that he is alright with approving tonight but not to release the permit until plans can be reviewed and approved by the Conservation Agent. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to issue the Stormwater Management Permit for 47 Crane Street, with standard conditions of approval, subject to the submission of corrected plans to be reviewed and approved by the Conservation Agent, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA
8:20 PM- 10 & 24 Providence Highway – request for a minor modification to the Order of Conditions for DEP File Number 141-0453
Agent O’Connell explained that the original approved plans showed an overflow connection from their large infiltration system to the Boston water and sewer lines that are at the rear of the property between this site and the residences in West Roxbury, and as a result of the applicants struggle with the Boston water and sewer group and the abutters who continue to object to this connection, they decided to go in the opposite direction and make the connection to one that Mass DOT controls. Agent O’Connell confirmed that she concurs with the engineer that this really is just a minor modification.
Mr. Civian made a motion to approve the minor modification to DEP 141-0453 as recommended by Agent O’Connell, seconded by Mr. McGrath. UA
8:22 PM- Mr. McGrath made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA
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